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Q. Can we add  more portables  to the school site? 
 
A.  For the 2023-2024 school year, a fourth portable classroom was placed at the 

site to accommodate increased enrolment.  
 

Facilities Services staff have confirmed that the site cannot accommodate any 
additional portable classrooms. In addition, all special purpose rooms within the 
school facility have been converted to regular classroom spaces.  
 
Unfortunately, there are no more spaces within the school available to 
accommodate students, with the exception of the learning commons (library).  

 
Q. Can we use  the King George or Armour  Heights Public School buildings ?  
 
A. The King George and Armour Heights Public School buildings have been empty 

for several years and would require significant investment to bring them to 
necessary standards for students. 

 
Q.   Are other  changes being planned?  
 
A. The school board is beginning a broader review of Peterborough secondary 

school boundaries and family of school groupings in the new year to identify 
long-term accommodation strategies to manage growth in all areas. More 
information on this process will be shared in the new year but this may result in 
further adjustments to schools within the community. 

 
Q. Who can I contact if I have further questions about these changes?  
 
A. We encourage all interested families to attend the meeting we have planned, and 

if you would like to learn more about these related issues, please contact your 
school Principal or local Superintendent of Education at the number below:   

 
James Brake, Superintendent of Education, 705-742-9773 Toll free: 1-877-741-
4577, Extension 2602 

 
 


